
10/6/17 
Community Building Meeting 
 
Attendees: Melissa Pappas, Tim Gjerdahl, Marlys Zerahn, Maryann Harrison, Ruby Steward, 
Jesse Thomas, Julia Hupperts 
 
The meeting started with introductions. 
 
The Community Building information from the Residents Council guide was handed out. 
 
What activities are going on in your hi-rise. What community building ideas do you have? 
 
All the rules preventing things like craft sales or inviting neighbors from the neighborhood to 
events can get in the way of things. (Also things like requiring certification for a resident to lead 
a class.) Carpentry crafts were asked about. There might be issues with some of the 
woodworking tools used. 
 A question was raised about making exceptions to some of these things. Doing something like 
working with Feed My Starving Children was asked about. Being in service to the community. 
Exercise classes were asked about. Exercise bands were given out but there needs to be 
instruction in how to use them safely. There is the possibility of having classes paid through the 
Challenge Grant. (There was a survey done last year to find out what hi-rises would like. Those 
results are being gone through now to determine how best to spend the Challenge Grant 
funds.) Hopefully activities can be implemented after January 2018. 
 
Community Insider: The Insider is a newsletter sponsored by the Presidents Council that goes 
out to all hi-rises. All residents can submit things to the Insider. It is published quarterly. Items 
can be brought to the PC office or sent to insider@stphapresidentscouncil.org. 
 
Make a list of your strengths. Also focus on what is working now for building community. 
 
 

Next meeting: November 3rd at 10:00am 
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